
 
 
October 8, 2010 
 
David Kaul 
The Alexander Company  
145 East Badger Rd  
Madison, WI 53713 

 
RE:  Approval of an alteration to an approved PUD-SIP for an outdoor eating area at 660 West 

Washington Avenue.  
 
Dear Mr. Kaul: 
 
The Plan Commission, meeting in regular session on October 4, 2010 determined that the ordinance 
standards could be met and approved your request for an alteration to an approved PUD-SIP to allow a 
new outdoor eating area at 660 West Washington Avenue. In order to receive final approval for the 
alteration, the following conditions must be met: 
 

Please contact Janet Dailey, City Engineering Division, at 261-9688 if you have questions regarding 
the following item: 
 
1. The applicant shall submit, prior to plan sign-off, digital CAD files to the Land Records Coordinator in the 

Engineering Division. (Lori Zenchenko) lzenchenko@cityofmadison.com. The digital copies shall be 
drawn to scale and represent final construction including: building footprints, internal walkway areas, 
internal site parking areas, lot lines/ numbers/ dimensions, street names, and other miscellaneous 
impervious areas.  All other levels (contours, elevations, etc) are not to be included with this file 
submittal.  Email file transmissions are preferred.  The digital CAD file shall be to scale and represent 
final construction. Any changes or additions to the location of the building, sidewalks, parking/pavement 
during construction will require a new CAD file. The single CAD file submittal can be either AutoCAD 
(dwg) Version 2001 or older, MicroStation (dgn) Version J or older, or Universal (dxf) format.  Please 
include the site address in this transmittal. 

 

Please contact Pat Anderson, Assistant Zoning Administrator, at 266-5978 if you have any questions 
regarding the following eight (8) items.   

 
2. Parking requirements for persons with disabilities must comply with City of Madison General Ordinances 

Section 28.11 (3) 6.(m) which includes all applicable State accessible requirements, including but not 
limited to: 

a. Provide the required accessible stalls striped per State requirements.  A minimum of one of the stalls 
shall be a van accessible stall 8’ wide with an 8’ striped out area adjacent. 

b.   Show signage at the head of the stalls. 

c. Show the accessible path from the stalls to the building.   
 

3. Bike parking shall comply with City of Madison General Ordinances Section 28.11. 
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4. Provide adequate bike parking stalls in a safe and convenient location on an impervious surface to be 

shown on the final plan. The bike racks shall be securely anchored to the ground or building to prevent 
the racks from moving. NOTE: A bike-parking stall is two feet by six feet with a five-foot access area. 
 

5. Meet applicable building/fire codes for the additional outdoor capacity and for ingress and egress of the 
establishment with the areas and uses for the site. Occupancy is established by the Building Inspection 
Unit. Contact Alan Harper at 266-4558 to help facilitate this process. 
 

6. Signage approvals are not granted by the Plan Commission. Signage must be reviewed for compliance 
with Chapter 31 of the Madison General Ordinances. Sign permits must be issued by the Zoning Section 
of the Department of Planning and Community and Economic Development prior to sign installations. 
Banner’s, Pennant’s, temporary signs, portable sign’s etc. are not a part of this approval.   
 

7. If you have a license to sell alcohol in an outdoor eating area, the Alcohol License Review Committee 
has established conditions for operation for these applications that involve fencing, security guards, toilet 
facilities, litter, etc.  All businesses that sell alcohol must comply with the requirements imposed by the 
Alcohol License Review Committee at the time of issuance of your original application to expand or 
change your licensed premises to include the outdoor eating area.   
 

8. Landscaping plans must be revised to reflect the changes made to the landscaping as a result of the 
project.  
 

9. Once approved by all reviewing agencies, the proposed outdoor eating area documentation must be 
recorded at the register of deeds as an alteration to the approved and recorded Specific Implementation 
Plan. 

 

Please contact my office at 267-1150 if you have questions about the following item.   
 

10. That the applicant submits an updated and revised PUD zoning text identifying “outdoor eating areas as 
shown on approved plans” as a permitted use, for approval by staff. 

 

Please contact Bill Sullivan, Madison Fire Department at 261-9243, if you have questions regarding 
compliance with conformance with applicable Fire Codes related to this project. 
 

Please now follow the procedures listed below for recording the alteration to the PUD-SIP. 
 
After the plans have been changed as per the above conditions, please file seven (7) sets of the revised, 
complete site plans, building elevations, floor plans and any other documentation requested herein with the 
Zoning Administrator, Room LL-100, Madison Municipal Building, 215 Martin Luther King, Jr. Boulevard. The 
sets of final revised plans or documents will be circulated by the Zoning staff to the City department staff listed 
above for their signature of final approval.  
 
Upon receipt of the aforementioned plans, documents and fees, and upon determining that they are complete, 
the Zoning Administrator shall record them with the Dane County Register of Deeds Office. The recorded 
originals will be returned to the applicant, with the recording information noted, when the Register of Deeds 
has completed the recording process. 
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If you have any questions regarding recording this plan or obtaining permits, please call Matt Tucker, Zoning 
Administrator, at 266-4551. If I may be of any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
267-1150. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Kevin Firchow, AICP 
Planner 
 
cc: Janet Dailey, City Engineering Division 

Bill Sullivan Madison Fire Department 
Pat Anderson, Asst. Zoning Administrator 
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